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Formal Recommendation to an Application for Planning Permission 

 

From:   Chris Bell  

Operations Directorate 

Yorkshire and North East Region 

Highways England. 

PLANNINGYNE@highwaysengland.co.uk 

   

David Pedlow, Redcar and Cleveland Borough Council 

 

CC:  SpatialPlanning@highwaysengland.co.uk 

transportplanning@dft.gov.uk 

 

Council's Reference: R/2021/0465/FFM 

 

Referring to the planning application referenced above, dated 15 June 2021 , Re 

A174 & A1053, Erection of 3,396SQM OF B2/B8 Floorspace including Waste 

Storage Area, Installation of Sprinkler Tank and associated plant, Creation of 

Hardstanding and landscaping works, Land at South Bank, Tees Dock Road, 

Grangetown, Teesside, is hereby given that Highways England’s formal 

recommendation is that we: 

  

a) offer no objection; 

 

b) recommend that conditions should be attached to any planning 

permission that may be granted (see Annex A – Highways England 

recommended Planning Conditions); 

 

c) recommend that planning permission not be granted for a specified 

period (see Annex A – further assessment required); 

 

d) recommend that the application be refused (see Annex A – Reasons 

for recommending Refusal). 
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